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Title-of-Issue: Undergraduate Program Director (UPD) Summer Compensation for Year-Round Academic Programs
Description: UPDs who run year around academic programs are not compensated appropriately for the workload that occurs during the summer semester. The summer stipend offered does not reflect the workload release awarded during the fall and spring semesters, although the responsibilities do not change. 

Faculty Senate Issue AY18-01 Undergraduate Program Director has been returned to Committee B for re-consideration. Section D states, "The amount of release time and other compensation, such as a summer stipend, will vary with the size and scope of the program and the duties established as discussed in section C (above). An Undergraduate Program Director is normally provided with release time and/or a stipend for this function. Summer stipends are expected for UPD?s who do summer program management of programs with an FTE exceeding 50.  This stipend will be paid by Academic Affairs." 




Rationale: The UPD stipend for the School of Nursing has been $1500 for several years. This is a year-round program with an enrollment of ~ 500 pre-and-post-licensure students. Each summer we offer 5 face to face nursing courses and 4 clinical courses (8-10 sections in each) to pre-licensure students and 10 online courses with up to 5 sections each for our post-licensure students. 

The stipend is not even remotely reflective of fall / spring workload release as outlined in the policy (3 credit hours for programs with enrollment of < 300, higher release depending on program size and complexity). Stipends for summer UPD should reflect actual workload and administrative responsibilities. 
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